
Keller ISD will educate students to achieve, 
inspire them to dream, and challenge them to grow, 

so that they are prepared to be productive members of the 
community in which they learn, live, and work.

DATE: June 26, 2025

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF THE 2025-2026 SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 
(SHAC)

DEPARTMENT: Health Services 

5 OVER 5 ☒ Impactful Instruction ☒ Efficient Process & Systems

☒ Engagement for All ☒ Communication that Drives Clarity

☐ Fiscal Responsibility & Transparency
FISCAL NOTE: N/A

Background Information: 
• Texas law (Texas Education Code, Title 2, Subtitle F, Chapter 28, Subchapter A, §28.004) 

requires the establishment of a School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) for every school 
district. According to Board Policy BDF(Legal), the board shall establish a local SHAC, who 
shall meet at least four times each year, to assist the district in ensuring that local community 
values are reflected in the district's health education instruction. The board shall appoint 
members to the SHAC from the community and the district. The majority of members must 
be parents of enrolled students and who are not employed by the district.

• SHACs play an important role in strengthening the connection between health and learning.

Administrative Considerations:
• The membership application for the 2025-2026 SHAC, referencing applicable Texas Law, 

Board Policy, and SHAC Bylaws, was sent to Keller ISD families on May 12, 2025, and May 
20, 2025, and remained open through May 26, 2025. We received 212 applications.

• The membership list included for your review was developed through trustee selection. Each 
trustee selected four people, with at least two of the four being parents of enrolled students 
who are not employed by the district. The membership list also included district support staff.

Communication Deployment:
● Board Meeting Minutes

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

The administration recommends that the Board of Trustees approve the 2025-2026 
membership of the Keller ISD School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) as presented.

Respectfully submitted,

Jodi Webster
Director of Health Services


